
Foreword
Dear Reader,

I am giving you the latest edition of our organization’s 
yearbook in the hopes that, like in previous years, you will 
be able to get an overall picture of our activities from last 
year. Please take a look at what we accomplished in vari-
ous fields over the year.

In 2011 we faced several challenges. Only to mention the 
most important one: the number of prisoners increased 
significantly. I am proud to report that we managed to 
maintain our high professional standards in our primary 
task: providing safe incarceration and promoting suc-
cessful social integration. There were no major incidents 
in Hungarian prisons last year, which is largely due to 
the professional excellence, dedication and expert legal 
knowledge of our employees.

As you may know, from 2010 prison administration again 
belongs to the Ministry of Interior, which had a positive 
impact on our activities in 2011. The Government and the 
Ministry set new goals and objectives , which will provide 
new foundations for our organization, help us become a 
more modern prison service and meet the requirements 
expressed in various European standards. A strong expec-
tation for the full employment of the prisoners manifested 
itself on the Government’s behalf, which should also con-
tribute to the creation of an internal supply network for 
our institutions.

The fact that prison enterprises were given special prior-
ity in the supply of all organizations under the Ministry of 
the Interior and some other governmental organizations 
brought a yet unprecedented increase in the number of 
employed prisoners.

In addition to employment, prisoner education is anoth-
er expectation often identified as a prerequisite for the 
success of the social reintegration of criminal offenders. 
Churches and NGOs played an integral role in our success 
in raising funds and organizingour programs. Besides, our 
cooperation with sister organizations, law enforcement 
agencies and local and central government bodies im-
proved as well.

Finally, I would like to thank all of our partners and sup-
porters for their contributions and express my honor to 
our staff for their extraordinary dedication and responsi-
ble commitment to their service in 2011. Recognizing this 
remarkable work I request all of my colleagues to contin-
ue upholding and developping these high standards and 
helpful attitude in their fields of expertise in order to reach 
our common objectivesin the years to come.

Budapest, March 1, 2012

Major General András Csóti
 Senior Prison Advisor

Acting Director General

2011

In 2011 the Hungarian Prison Service kept up its high pro-
fessional standards while managing the continued pres-
sure of increasing prison population. Our expert staff en-
sured legal compliance and safe incarceration in all of our 
institutions.

There were some changes in management during the 
year, the most important of which was the retirement of 
former Director General Lt Gen Antal Kökényesi, dr. His 
successor, Maj Gen András Csóti, former Deputy for strate-
gy and coordination entered office at the end of the year. 
Seven prison governors also retired; their successors were 
selected and reassigned from within the organization.

In addition to the usual internal audits, several organiza-
tions conducted investigations in Hungarian prisons, in-
cluding prosecutors’ offices, the Ministry of Interior, the 
Commissioner for Fundamental Rights, the National Tax 
and Customs Administration, the National Public Health 
and Medical Officer Service, and the Hungarian Helsinki 
Committee. The investigations did not uncover serious 
malpractice but several recommendations were made to 
improve the quality of offender management.
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